
NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH GROUP ALERT 
SEPTEMBER 6, 2020 

We have been having some disturbing things happening 
in Timberlake recently.  We would appreciate your 
vigilance in watching out for your neighbors.  If you see 
suspicious vehicles/persons, please try to get as much 
information as you can, ie: description/color of 
vehicle/license plate number.  Please provide this 
information to either Mary Jo Wallen at 783-4207 or 
Nancy Wills at 783-2457.  Also, it is very important that 
you report burglaries and vandalism to either McKinley 
County (505-722-7205) or Cibola (505-287-9476) 
 Sheriff’s Departments so they can determine if there are 
any patterns for this negative activity.   

 
1. A house in the front part of the development (Cibola) 

was broken into by breaking a large window and 
jimmied a door. 

 
2. Another house was supposedly broken into in the 

middle and edge of the development next to National 
Forest (McKinley) , but we have not been able to 
verify with a police report. 

 
3. Several reports have been coming in where they 

think houses are being “cased” in several areas of 
the development. 

 
4. Yesterday evening a landowner left their lime green 

Ocean kayak hidden in the weeds (Common land) 
down by the old boat dock area at the lake around 6 
p.m.  When they went back this morning to use their 
kayak, it was gone.  It was reported that at least 5 



ATV’s and 2 SUV’s were in the area after 6 p.m. and 
a pickup truck was seen going in and out of the lake 
area after dark…presumably to steal the kayak. 
 Since only landowners are supposed to have a lake 
gate key, it is incredibly sad to imagine that a fellow 
landowner stole property. 

 
5. Complaints are received weekly about kids riding 

ATV’s extremely fast down all the roads and no 
helmets are worn.  So far, no serious injuries have 
been reported, but do you want your child to be the 
first? 

 
6. Another landowner reported that slash has been 

thrown into their yard (lives right off Timberlake). 
 All landowners are asked to take their slash to the 
burn pile.    

 
7. A dark colored vehicle with rear spoiler has been 

seen and heard racing Timberlake Road coming in 
and out of the development.  If there is a landowner 
who owns this type of a vehicle, would you please let 
us know so we do not report it as a “suspicious 

vehicle”. 
 
There will be no questions asked if the lime green 
kayak is returned. Please call Mary Jo at 783-4207 and 
she can contact the owner. 
 

 


